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Choose Kind! 

Each year at Sahs, we select a 

guiding statement.  This year, we 

focus on showing kindness to 

each other and thereby creating 

a compassionate climate that 

nurtures each learner. We chal-

lenge our entire Sahs community 

to Choose Kind. Sahs students 

deserve no less! 

 

 

Partners in Education 
It is said it takes a village to raise a child.  In the same way, it takes a 

community to educate a child.  To that end, we are proud to partner with 

others in our community to provide services to our students and ensure 

they are ready to learn when they arrive at school.   

Parents are, of course our primary partners in educating our students.  

AERO Cooperative provides support for students with special needs.  Pil-

lars supplements our social work services with evening sessions for chil-

dren and families.  Stickney Township assists us in addressing medical 

needs such as vaccines and hearing/vision screenings.  The YMCA brings 

swimming lessons to Sahs after school. And the Stickney Forest View 

Library provides a variety of evening programming for students, and now 

for  adults in our community. 

We are pleased to share that English as a Second Language Classes will 

be offered every Wednesday at the Stickney Township Medical Center 

Clinic, 4949 Long Ave.  This class will help community members who 

want to improve their English abilities  No registration is required. 
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Welcome 

We are pleased to welcome Ms. Kristy Gil-

bert to our school board.  Ms. Gilbert is a 

graduate of Sahs school, and she presently 

works as a school library-media specialist.  

She previously served as PTA President, 

and continues to serve our students through 

membership on PTA.  We are excited to 

have her on our school board, and appreci-

ate the wealth of experiences she brings to 

our governing body. 

 



The Award Goes To... 

Ms. Valek who worked with our local VFW to solicit entries to their annual 

essay contest.  Students this year wrote on the theme ñThe America I Believe Inò.  At the district level, our winners 

were Rachel Arroyo (8th), Carolina Fajardo (7th), and Raul Ramirez (6th). 

Sahs Scholastic Bowl winners: Spelling: Magdalena Truta, Geography: Rachel Arroyo, Math: Robert Aquino  

Sahs Girls Basketball Team, who took first place in their tournament. 

Ms. Dyrkacz for 25 years of coordinating Jump Rope for Heart at Sahs School, and Mr. Gamino for his assistance.  

During those years, Sahs donated a total of $70,374.98 to support heart research. 

Science Fair winners:  

 8th ïIsabella Hernandez(1st), Rachael Arroyo(2nd), Gabriella Gonzalez(3rd), Gloriya & Victoria Prichina(4th) 

 7th-Nichole Kulach(1st), Kamil Biernat(2nd), Carolina Fajardo/Ana Azquirdo(3rd), Ashley Gonzalez Gomez (4th) 

Kindness Travels to Brookfield Zoo 

Members of Student Council once again made and collected ornaments to 

decorate a tree at Brookfield Zoo on behalf of the students of Sahs.  Council 

members used our theme of ñChoose Kindò to create a tree that inspired all 

who visited the display to fill their Christmas season with kind thoughts and 

actions.  We appreciate the work of these students, under the guidance of Ms. 

Johnson. 

 

 

Christmas at Sahs 

As always, Christmas is a special time at Sahs.  Music, food, festivi-
ties, and Santa make the days before our winter holiday break spar-
kle.   

The Sahs bands, both JH and 5th grade, played to a filled auditorium 
on December 9th.  They were a perfect complement to the PTA 
Christmas Bazaar.  Weôre so proud of the work theyôve done. 

At the Bazaar, PTA hosted 
games for students during the 
day and delicious food in the 
evening.  A wonderful addition 
this year were craft/activity ta-
bles for students.  A favorite was 
the cupcake decorating table, 
where students built delectable 
treats.   

After a year away, we were thrilled to see Santa return for both our Christmas 
Program and our Christmas Bazaar.  Santa and PTA worked together to make 
the holiday special for our students.  Each child at our Christmas Program re-
ceived a small gift, and Santa was available for pictures at the Bazaar. 



Preparing for 1:1 

The districtôs training  

in and exploration of 

the  Google environ-

ment is well underway.  

This year our efforts are  

focused on preparing 

staff and establishing  

protocol and infrastruc-

ture  to support next 

fallôs deployment of 

Chromebooks to stu-

dents in grades 6-8. 

Teachers are training 

and trying new 

Chromebooks.  Ms. 

Hackett offered a series 

of workshops to help 

teachers learn the new 

technology.  Google 

also provides online  

trainings for teachers 

who are anxious to 

work ahead.  In the 

spring, we will have a 

certified Google trainer 

help us learn how to use 

their system to manage 

classroom projects and 

papers. 

In the office, we are 

piloting  Gmail and all 

the Google office appli-

cations.  The districtôs 

Technology Committee 

will consider if switch-

ing to Google for these 

applications is in our 

future.  Members of the 

Technology Committee 

include teachers, board 

members, administra-

tors, and technology 

staff.  We are grateful 

for their leadership as 

we move this initiative 

forward. 

Substitute Teachers 

Sahs, along with every school in Illinois, is experiencing an extreme shortage of sub-
stitute teachers.  In order to sub, candidates must have an undergraduate degree .   If 
you, or anyone you know, is interested in being a substitute teacher at Sahs, please 
contact the Sahs office at 708-458-1152 for additional information. 

Family Science Night / Science Fair 

Meaningful involvement of parents in student learning is a priority at Sahs School.  One 

way we promote this is by hosting evening events for families that focus on academics.  

Recently, we hosted our annual Science Fair / Family Science Night, and almost 80 stu-

dents brought their families for an evening of learning and fun. 

During the evening, parents were invited to engage in science activities with their chil-

dren, and teachers shared ways parents can pro-

mote similar learning activities at home.  This 

year, teachers showed parents how to reinforce 

STEM (Science,Technology,Engineering,Math)  

concepts at home with their children. 

Students in 7th and 

8th grade once more 

presented their re-

search experiments at our Science Fair.  An exciting new twist this year was the elec-

tronic format used for 8th grade projects.  Rather than preparing a traditional poster 

board to display their experimental results, 8th grade students created computer 

slideshows to use as visual aides while making their presentations to the judges.   



Strategic Plan 2014-2019 

We are in year four of a five-year Strategic Plan.  Thanks to the hard work of our staff and the support of our school 

board, we have accomplished a majority of the goals set out in this plan.  One goal in our Strategic Plan is to increase 

parents involvement at Sahs.  To that end, we created an incentive program to promote participation of parents as vol-

unteers at Sahs.   

Parents are encouraged to volunteer at Sahs, and by so doing will earn tickets their children can enter in our quarterly 

Appreciation Assembly prize drawings.  Students may also earn tickets by doing things that make Sahs special.  At 

the end of each quarter, we host an assembly and draw tickets to identify prize winners.  While prizes and drawings 

are always fun, the true benefit of this program is the focus on increasing parental involvement and acknowledging all 

the wonderful things our students do to make Sahs such a special place. 

We thank each of you for your support of Sahs School.  We encourage you to become involved here.  If you would 

like to be a volunteer at Sahs, please contact the office at 708-458-1152.  We maintain a list of potential volunteers, 

and when we are in need of assistance, we know to whom we may turn. 

HOPE Fair 

Please mark your calendar for our annual HOPE / Art Fair on Friday, April 7 from 6ð8 pm.  Student work will be on 

display, and we will once more host a 7pm school tour and refreshments for any alumni who wish to join us.  If you 

plan to attend the tour, please make a reservation by calling 708-458-1152.  The tour will begin at 7pm in the Board 

Room. 
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